
Manufactured Home Replacement
Program in Schoharie County

Schoharie County Rural Preservation Corporation (SCRPC) does not discriminate on the basis of 
race, color, religion, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, marital status, national 
origin, ancestry, physical or mental disability, age, or familial status. The SCRPC is in compliance with 
applicable federal and state nondiscrimination requirements and assisting with complaints. A copy of
the SCRPC Affirmative Marketing Plan and/or HUD-1686 Fair Housing Equal Opportunity for All is 
available upon request. Contact (518) 234-7604.

The Schoharie County Rural Preservation Corporation is accepting 
applications for mobile home replacement assistance in Schoharie 
County (several townships excluded).
Schoharie County Rural Preservation Corporation has received federal 
grants through the NYS Home Local Program- Housing Trust Fund 
Corporation. General eligibility is based on gross household income at 
or below 80% of the area median income, ownership in the name of the 
applicant and home is in poor condition.
Additional requirements for properties: mobile home is permanent, 
year-round residence of owner/applicant, applicant has no outstanding 
liens or mortgages, and are current on all property taxes, lot rent and 
utilities.
Interested mobile home owners may visit schohariecountyrpc.com or 
call (518) 234-7604 or email: djackson@schohariecountyrpc.com.
Successful applicants will be included on a database and scored on the 
program eligibility criteria. There is a waiting list but applicants are 
placed on a list for future funding rounds as they become available.


